
‘Greater support needed’ for refugees
and migrants from Venezuela – UN

As hundreds of Venezuelans continue to pour into neighbouring countries due
to social and political upheaval at home, the heads of the United Nations
refugee and migration agencies called for greater international support to
meet the most basic needs of the displaced.

As of June, there were about 2.3 million Venezuelans living abroad. Nine out
of 10 have sought refuge in countries within Latin America, especially
Ecuador, Peru, Colombia and Brazil. The trends are accelerating with a total
of about 2,700 to 4,000 arrivals in those neighbouring countries daily.

According to the UN Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs
(OCHA), close to half a million have fled to Ecuador in 2018 alone.    

The UN High Commissioner for Refugees (UNHCR), Filippo Grandi, and the
Director General of the UN migration agency (IOM), William Lacy Swing,
applauded neighbouring countries for hosting so many Venezuelan asylum-
seekers in recent months and years, but expressed concern over recent
developments, such as new passport and border entry requirements in Ecuador
and Peru, or changes to the temporary stay permits for Venezuelans in Peru.

“We commend the efforts already made by receiving countries to provide
Venezuelans with security, support and assistance,” Mr. Swing told the press
in Geneva on Thursday. “We trust that these demonstrations of solidarity will
continue in the future.”

Mr. Grandi explained that while they “recognize the growing challenges”
associated with the large-scale arrival of migrants and refugees, “it remains
critical that any new measures continue to allow those in need of
international protection to access safety and seek asylum”.

The two UN agency chiefs stressed their concern for the most vulnerable,
including adolescent boys and girls, women, people trying to reunite with
their families, and unaccompanied and separated children who are unlikely to
be able to meet documentation requirements and are therefore more at-risk of
facing exploitation, trafficking and violence.

Various UN agencies and their partners are working to support national
governments’ response plans and address the needs of those arriving, in what
has become one of the largest population movements in Latin American history.

“This current situation underlines the urgent need to increase international
engagement and solidarity” to address “the most pressing humanitarian needs”,
and ensure that “safe transit is guaranteed and social and economic
integration can be provided in line with larger development strategies,” read
the joint UNHCR/IOM statement.

http://www.government-world.com/greater-support-needed-for-refugees-and-migrants-from-venezuela-un/
http://www.government-world.com/greater-support-needed-for-refugees-and-migrants-from-venezuela-un/
http://www.unhcr.org/en-us/news/press/2018/8/5b7e84134/unhcr-iom-chiefs-call-support-outflow-venezuelans-rises-across-region.html
https://www.unocha.org/
https://reliefweb.int/sites/reliefweb.int/files/resources/20180802%20monthly%20humanitarian%20snapshot%20ENG%20%281%29.PDF
http://www.unhcr.org/
http://www.unhcr.org/en-us/news/press/2018/8/5b7e84134/unhcr-iom-chiefs-call-support-outflow-venezuelans-rises-across-region.html
https://www.iom.int/


The two agencies reminded that following the commitments of the 2016 New York
Declaration for Refugees and Migrants, “timely and predictable support by the
international community is needed for fairer sharing of responsibilities and
to complement the efforts of host countries”.
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